
The WWA's 
Annual Fundraiser 
Banquette is fast ap-
proaching. The date 
set is Feb 6, 2016 at 
the Expo  Idaho 
Building, 5610 Glen-
wood, Boise ID. We 
encourage all mem-
bers to register early 
for this event and set 
this date aside on 
your calendars. As 
members we pay 
dues that provide us 
with a Champagne 
toast on the New 
Years Day run, a 

great pot luck on the 
Chili run, a great BBQ 
on the Glenn’s Ferry 
Run, a day full 
of boat ed-
ucation for 
proper op-
eration of 
o u r 
boats, a 
steak din-
ner at the 
Confluence Run and 
another pot luck at 
the Hammer Creek 
fishing derby. Not to 
mention a newslet-
ter, legislative and 

political awareness, 
and a good sense of 
camaraderie and 
whitewater educa-

t i o n . 
We get 
a lot of 
benefits 
f o r 
w h a t 
we are 
a s k e d 

to pay in dues to the 
club. These dues are 
spent on each mem-
ber by roughly mid-
year. Needless to say 
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 Wow, it was 
chilly.  There were 
eight or nine boats 
braved the cold to 
“Toast the River 
Gods”.  Even with the 

cold, if you were 
bundled up, it was 
nice.  There was very 
little wind.   

 One boat hit a 
rock in Graveyard 

and poked a hole in 
it.  Everyone turned 
around to lend a 
hand or give advise.  
So any boat that 
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Members wishing to place classified ads are free.  Commer-
cial ads are $10.00  each month, or $100.00 for a year.  If 

you have an ad that you would like run, call Anita Shore at 
(208) 454-1669  

FAX (208) 454-1923 or email 
Als43@shorenshoreaviation.com.  The number at the end 
of your  classified ad indicates the number of times your ad 

has appeared in the RAPIDS.  After 3 times the ad will be 
dropped.  You will need to resubmit the ad with some 

changes for further publication. 

       Aug. 2016 

 Happy New Year!  I hope that 
everyone was able to enjoy the holi-
days with family and friends.  Every 
year I appreciate more and more the 
time spent with family and just so you 
know the Western Whitewater Asso-
ciation is family.  Many of you know 
that my brother Grady and I were 
raised in this club.  It has played a 
huge part in shaping my life and my 
beliefs, that being said…I will try to 
do my very best as president this year.  
If you have suggestions or concerns 
please feel free to contact me at any 
time, I will listen. 
 We ended 2015 with an awe-
some pre-run on Thursday, December 
31.  The temperature was in the low 
teens and we had to break a little ice 
at the ramp.  Five boats successfully 
made it to the beach at Rattlesnake.  
No bumps, no dings and no bangs.  
New Year’s Day was very cold and 
clear – 4 degrees. 
There were a total of 10 boats on the 

river.   The Owhyee County sheriff’s 
office was available for boat inspec-
tion.  Please remember to have your 
boat registrations current.  Four of the 
boats made it to Rattlesnake to “toast 
the river gods”.  The rest of the group 
turned around to help another boater 
above Graveyard.  Everyone made it 
back to the ramp and put the boats on 
the trailers.  As my dad, Rick, always 
says “a successful day on the river”!  
A huge thanks goes to Randy Clagg 
and Bob Hays for the great burgers 
and dogs. 
 At this time I want to thank 
Randy Clagg for stepping up and go-
ing the extra mile by being our presi-
dent 2 years in a row.  I sincerely 
hope I can do half as good a job as 
Randy has done.  (Randy you can 
now make as many motions as you 
want!) 
 Recently I was looking at 
some old family pictures of a Glenns 
Ferry run.  The first picture was of 

Grady (6) and myself (4) standing on 
the bank at Pilgrim Rapid – the next 
several pictures were of my mom 
driving the boat through Pilgrim.  I 
have so many great memories of runs 
and camp-outs with other members of 
the WWA that I want to encourage 
everyone to become involved by vol-
unteering for committees, attending 
all the runs, and most of all attend the 
monthly meetings. 
 Our next event is the annual 
banquet on February 6th in the Expo 
Building at the Western Idaho Fair-
grounds.  It would be really great if 
everyone contacted any past, present 
and/or future member to join us for 
this fun evening.  Our club will be 
come much stronger with everyone 
getting involved. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Shay White 
WWA President 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
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Board Members 
 

Bill Bolinske** phone (208) 250-1544 

Bob Gray**   Phone (208) 989-4754 

Jim Moore* Email mooretruckrpair@ 
msn.com 

Jed Myers** Email rjmy-
ers@beobank.com 

Toni Ruby*  

Grady White*  whitega@eou.edu 
 
 

2016 WWA  

Officers 
 

 

Past President—Randy Clagg **   Phone 

(208) 550-1178 

President  —Shay White**  Email 
whitesr@eou.edu 

President Elect —  Bill Dutton**   Phone 
(208) 377-5110 

Vice President — Mick Cowger**  
Phone (208) 880-2977 

Secretary/Treasurer—Anita Shore*  
Phone (208) 454-1669 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*term expires Jan. 2018 

**term expires Jan. 2017 
Newsletter   Anita Shore 

Work# 208 454-1669 
als43@shorenshoreaviation.com 

July 2015 

02/2017 

 

How many legs does a dog have if you call the tail a leg? 
Four. Calling a tail a leg doesn't make it a leg.”  
― Abraham Lincoln 
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we get our monies worth out 
of what we put in pretty easi-
ly.  

 There is a Banquet reg-
istration form in this month's 
Rapids. It gives opportunity 
for those who pre-register pri-
or to January 11 to be includ-
ed in the Early Bird drawing 
to be held at the General 
Membership meeting.    There 
will be  three chances to win 

(Continued from page 1) quet. Every year many gener-
ous businesses donate to the 
WWA goods and services to 
be auctioned off. We greatly 
appreciate all that has been 
sent our way and we ask for 
your continued help. 

 If you have any ques-
tions, wish to help or wish to 
donate an item, please con-
t a c t  m e  a t 
als43@shorenshoreaviation.c
om  (208) 454-1669 or Bill 
Dutton at  (208) 859-5312.. 

the “Early Bird Drawing”: 3rd  
Place will win 25 extra raffle 
tickets, 2nd place will win 50 
extra raffle tickets and 1st 
place will get their registra-
tion money refunded (a $125 
value).    

 The way we can con-
tribute to keeping our activi-
ties and access to the waters 
that we love is by donating 
items for the banquet or by 
buying items at our fundraiser 
auction held during the ban-

ANNUAL BANQUET & BOAT SHOW 

launched at Walter’s Ferry did 
not make it to Rattlesnake Eddy.  
There were two or three boats 
launched at Celebration Park.  
They went clear up to Rattle-
snake.   

 Back at the ramp, every-
one was treated to hamburgers 
or hot dogs.  After everyone had 
dined, Randy “Toasted the River 
Gods” with champagne or cider.
 It turned out to be a 
beautiful Idaho day.   

 Thank you Randy for all 
of your service. 

(Continued from page 1) 

WHAT’S HAPPENING 

 The December general membership meeting was held 
December 14, at Canyon Creek Restaurant in Nampa, ID.  
 Elections for 2016 WWA Board of Directors were held at 
the December 2015 Membership meeting!  The results were Vice-
President Mick Cowger, Secretary/Treasurer Anita Shore and 
Board Members., Jim Moore, Grady White and Toni Ruby.   

 The first 2016 Board of Directors meeting was held Janu-
ary 4, at Jim McGarvin’s shop.  At this meeting we, set dates and 
established a budget for the 2016 runs. 

New Years Day 

NICE DAY FOR A PICNIC   JANUARY 1, 2016 NICE DAY FOR A PICNIC   JANUARY 1, 2016 



P O BOX 8922 
BOISE  ID  83707 

Internet Addresses 

Idaho Current Streamflows:  (New Address) 5-01 

http://water.usgs.gov/id/nwis/current?type=flow&group_key=N

ONE&search_site_no_station_nm=                 (enter it once and 

bookmark it!) 

Idaho Power Streamflow Information: (03-02)  

http://www.idahopower.com/h2o/idastream.cfm 

Riverflow Information:  

http://www.idwr.state.id.us/planpol/techserv/flows.htm 

Addresses and Telephone Numbers 

Salmon River Reservations:  Slate Creek Ranger Station:  208-839-

2211 

Hells Canyon Power Boat Reservations:  Reservations must be 

made online. https://ww.recreation.gov/ 

River & Reservoir Levels:  Bureau of Reclamation:  208-334-9134 

Bliss Dam Outflows:  Idaho Power (Call weekdays only) 208-388-

2255 

We’re on the web!  
http://www.westernwhitewater.org/    

Check us out on Facebook 

Calendar of Events 

 

Jan 11, 2016 General Member-
ship meeting—Canyon Creek 
Restaurant, Nampa    

FEB 6, 2016  Annual Banquet 
Idaho Expo Building, Boise 

FEB 28, 2016  Chili Run, Walter’s 
Ferry 

MAR 19, 2016 Glenns Ferry Run 

APRIL 15, 2016 Salmon River 
Run 

May  7, 2016 (tentative) Weed 
Rim 

May 2016 (to be determined) 
Payette River Run 

May 14,   2016 Skills Day  

SEPT  17, 2016  Confluence  Run 

OCT 22, 2016  Hammer Creek 
Run 

      All dates are subject to 
change.   In the event of a 
change, we will notify ASAP. 

 General Meetings are the 
second Monday of the Month at 
Canyon Creek Restaurant Nam-
pa ID 




